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To: Membership of the University of Missouri Orthopedic Association 
Subject: Minutes - UMOA annual business meeting held on May 5, 2023, MOI 
In Attendance: Drs. Keeney, Cook and Gainor 
 
Old business: 
Your UMOA dues for 2023 are PAID. Anonymous donors have generously donated 
funds to cover all members’ dues for 2023.  
  

UMOA Research and Education Funding for Resident Research Projects and 
Educational Opportunities has been very effective - Check out what our 
residents have been doing with your support!  
https://medicine.missouri.edu/departments/orthopaedic-surgery/residency/current-residents 
 
New business: 
The re-election slate of Dr. Jim Keeney (President), Dr. Matt Smith (Vice President-
Fiscal), Dr. Jimi Cook (Secretary–Treasurer), and Dr. Barry Gainor (Honorary 
Secretary-Treasurer) was approved.  Dr. Julia Nuelle was nominated for and 
accepted the position of Vice President-Administration, effective May 8, 2023 
 
Dr. Keeney anticipates organizing a social gathering in conjunction with the Annual 
AAOS Meeting in San Francisco – we will send a survey in the fall to determine best 
day, time, and format – please let give us your input by responding to the survey or fell 
free to reach out to Dr. Keeney (keeneyj@health.missouri.edu) or Dr. Cook 
(cookjl@health.missouri.edu) at any time. 
 
Financial report: 

• Dues donation (anonymous)     $    2,500.00 

• MTF Member Institution Support (Cook)    $  10,000.00 

• Resident Training Grant (DCM50) account balance   $           0 

• UMOA account balance/ total assets    $  66,185.14 
 
Please check out and bookmark the UMOA website – it is a great resource! 
https://medicine.missouri.edu/departments/orthopaedic-surgery/orthopaedic-association 
 
As there was no other business, the meeting was adjourned.  
  
Respectively submitted, 

 
James L. Cook, DVM, PhD, OTSC 
William & Kathryn Allen Distinguished Chair in Orthopaedic Surgery 
Secretary-Treasurer, University of Missouri Orthopedic Association 
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